Hackney Wick Cultural Interest Group

Minutes of the meeting held Friday 09th March 2012
Held at: The Wick Community Centre (‘CRE8 Centre’), Eastway, E9
“Helping to establish a permanent, sustainable, creative community in Hackney Wick.'

In attendance:

(WC) William Chamberlain - (Chair)

(DE) Daren Ellis – See Studios
(JP) Jim Previtt – Space Studios

(JM) Jay Miller – The Yard Theatre

(LH) Leon Herbert – CRE8 Centre

(RG) Richard Gysie – CRE8 Centre

(AN) Abbas Nokhasteh – Openvizor
(TL) Thomas Lint – The Kindest

Fran – MuF architecture
Ravi – Spaced Up

Jess – East Village

Neil McDonald





Richard Brown

Jan O'Driscoll
Glenn Bascombe

Agencies and authorities:

(EF) Eleanor Fawcett – OPLC
(HL) Hannah Lambert – OPLC

(CG) Claire Gevraux - OPLC
(IF) Ian Freshwater – LB Hackney
(PR) Petra Rudloff – LTGDC

(MB) Mark Blackwell – British Waterways

Apologies:

Boulevard Catering / Skipmylo

Performance Space

LB Tower Hamlets
i) William welcomed everyone and took introductions.
ii) Outstanding Actions:
a) ACTION – Terms of Reference, a list of core aims or a CIG Constitution will be drafted and disseminated for comment at a future meeting – to be reviewed April 2012.
b) ACTION – MuF to present Made in Directory to future CIG meeting
c) ACTION – WC and DE to look at showcasing enlightened landowners and landlords in the next newspaper. Value can come from increasing use, not just sale! Summer 2012 publication.

d) ACTION – OPLC / IF / SW to supply dates for certain HWFI interventions and infrastructure via a mapping exercise, for April meeting. Needs to be jointly pulled together.

iv) OPLC Grants
OPLC gave some details as to the projects funded under their February arts grants programme in Hackney Wick project. Full details will be disseminated at a later date.
v) Wick Community Centre – conversion to CRE8 Centre:
The tenants of the Wick Community Centre, the London Coaching Foundation, www.londoncoaching.org , introduced themselves and their plans for the building. The charity have taken a five year lease from the Council and, whilst not yet fully renovated and redecorated and not due to fully open until early May, they have been busy planning local projects and initiatives with establishing a users committee and engaging over 100 people in a community consultation.

The venue not only offers flexible space to small businesses such as jewellery makers, photographers and filmmakers, it will also host a range of community facing activities such as sport, health, dance, exhibition space, training opportunities, community gardening and space for hire.

Further details will be forthcoming to this group - watch out for a community volunteering day where you can find out more and get involved.
vi) LTGDC and the Wick Hub Scheme
Petra Rudloff outlined that LTGDC received outline planning permission for the Wick Hub scheme on the 9Th February. The consented plans provide for a range of workspace sizes and types including rent-a-desk options, shared incubator space and larger units for growing businesses. This mix of provision is vital for creating a vibrant employment hub capable of supporting continued economic growth and investment in Hackney Wick.
Next steps are to move forward with the engineering feasibility and implementation of the new north/south access tunnel below the station. Plans are for these works to commence in late Spring this year, with a view for the station improvements to take place in late 2012/2013.
Whilst LTGDC winds up from April 1st, this work and Petra's role will roll into the LLDC, giving continuity to this development.
vii) British Waterways – 12 walls project
Mark Blackwell, BW, outlined that the '12 walls' dedicated waterside community art space project, would now be moving on apace with agreement from the Legacy List regards funding. Further details will be forthcoming shortly.

In addition, Mark confirmed that the post of national British Waterways Arts Advisor had now been filled and he would be happy to bring the relevant new colleague to this meeting at a future date.
viii) White Building – SPACE Studios update
SPACE gave more detail as to the progression of the White Building - due to open in June, it will feature flexible event space, dedicated art studios as well as a pizzeria and micro-brewery, to be run by the Counter Cafe. William proposed a future meeting to be held at the venue, after opening.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING – FRIDAY 13TH APRIL – AT STOUR SPACE
